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June 19, 2024 

 

MEMORANDUM TO:  Kenneth Weatherill, Assistant Deputy Minister 

  Public Safety Division  

  Ministry of the Solicitor General 

 

FROM:   Rohan Thompson, Deputy Commissioner 

    Traffic Safety and Operational Support 

    Ontario Provincial Police 

 

SUBJECT:   Provincial Bail Compliance Dashboard – 

Security Access Requirements 

 

 

I am writing to request the dissemination of an All Chiefs Memo to Ontario Chiefs of Police, to apprise 

our policing partners of the security requirements to access the Provincial Bail Compliance Dashboard 

(BCD).  This technology solution is currently under development within the Ontario Provincial Police 

(OPP), in collaboration with the Toronto Police Service and other Ontario justice sector partners, with a 

phased launch scheduled to commence in summer 2024. 
 

Due to the highly sensitive nature of the data contained in this OPP-hosted dashboard application, the 

following security provisions will apply for onboarding and accessing the Provincial BCD: 
 

• All agencies wishing to be onboarded and access the Provincial BCD must have a valid National 

Police Services Network (NPSNet) Connection Authorization Change Request (NCACR) with 

the Ontario Police Technology Information Cooperative (OPTIC), the Emergency Services 

Cooperative Ontario (ESCO) group, or the Royal Canadian Mounted Police (RCMP), as 

applicable. 
 

• Any agency whose NCACR is expiring within six (6) months will be required to provide written 

confirmation that preparations for their NCACR renewal are underway, and that they will 

remain in compliance with the access requirements by maintaining a valid NCACR. 
 

Efforts will be made at the program level to work with any agency that does not meet the security 

requirements, to support compliance.  If an agency’s compliance lapses, the matter will be referred to an 

executive steering committee for further action, which may include denying, revoking or restricting 

access to the Provincial BCD where necessary to ensure the security of law enforcement data. 
 

Thank you for your assistance in communicating this messaging to our policing partners in Ontario. 

 
 

Deputy Commissioner Rohan Thompson 

Traffic Safety and Operational Support 

Ontario Provincial Police 


